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Principal Team Report 
WELCOME BACK FOR TERM 2 
Term 2 has commenced very smoothly. While we have been enjoying the sunshine it is slowly getting much cooler.  I am 
concerned at the number of students who are not wearing jumpers.  In order to stay healthy students should keep warm so 
their resistance is not lowered to put them at risk. At the back of this newsletter there is a Parent Planner for Term 2, to keep 
you up to date with what is happening this term. 

 
YEAR 7 AND 9 NAPLAN TESTING – WEEK 4  
Students in Year 7 and 9 will participate in NAPLAN testing during Week 4 on Tuesday 11 May, Wednesday 12 May and 
Thursday 13 May.  Students will complete 4 tests across the 3 days that cover; Language Convention, Writing, Reading and 
Numeracy. 
  
Parental/Carer requests for withdrawal, exemptions and disability adjustments – please contact Melissa Stephens at the 
Middle Years Campus. 

 
YEAR 9 NAPLAN CERTIFICATES OF ACHIEVEMENT 
A new feature of the NAPLAN assessment is being launched this year, with the award of Year 9 Certificates of Achievement. 
 
The new certificates aim to celebrate and recognise the importance of both excellence and learning growth. 
 
Beginning in 2021, Year 9 students who achieve outstanding results or who significantly improve their results in NAPLAN 
tests will receive a NAPLAN Certificate of Achievement. 
 
The certificates will be awarded for two categories of achievement: 

 Category one: the achievement of excellence through getting a result in the top band for reading or numeracy, or 
both. 

 Category two: the achievement of outstanding learning growth through improve by two or more bands between the 
NAPLAN Year 7 and Year 9 tests for reading or numeracy, or both. 

 
For more information about the new certificate and measures for learning growth, refer to Year 9 NAPLAN certificates of 
achievement on the Department’s website. 

 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING   
The Mill Park Secondary College Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday 18 May at 5.30pm.  The Annual Report 
will be presented at the meeting.  The purpose of the Annual Report to the school community is to inform parents and the 
wider school community of the school's successes, activities and achievements throughout the year, and to meet legislative 
and regulatory requirements under the Education and Training Reform Act 2006 and the National Education Agreement 
2008.  Please RSVP to Joanne Armarego on 9407 9700 or joanne.armarego@education.vic.gov.au for catering and printing 
purposes.  We would love to see you there. 

 
ATTITUDES TO SCHOOL SURVEY 
The Attitudes to School survey is an annual survey for Years 5 to 12 students conducted by the Department of Education 
and Training.  It is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of students' perceptions and experience of school.  
Our school will use the survey results to plan programs and activities to improve your child's experience at school. 
 
Students in Years 7 to 12 will participate in this year’s survey.  All responses to the survey are anonymous.  This year the 
Attitudes to School survey will be conducted at our school later this term.  The survey only takes 20-30 minutes to complete 
and occurs during your child's class time. 
 
The survey results will be reported back to the school later in the year.  Last year we used the survey results to further 
consult with students via a range of forums.  The feedback has now been incorporated into the strategic plan goals across 
the areas of achievement, engagement and wellbeing.   
 
Please contact the school if you would like more information. 

 
LAPTOPS 
Students need to bring a charged laptop or similar device to school every day and should get used to taking them home 
each night to complete work on and recharge. If a students does not bring a charged laptop to school, they will be very 

disadvantaged and may have to complete some of the work using paper and pen. As much of the work is now on Google 
Classroom so that students can access it at any time, having a laptop is an essential item for learning. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/naplancert.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/naplancert.aspx
mailto:joanne.armarego@education.vic.gov.au


 
MPSC UNIFORM 
There is no separate summer or winter uniform and students can wear items from the uniform list that suit the weather. This 
includes the school trousers/pants, shorts, dress or skirt, white shirt, woollen jumper or jacket and black leather school shoes. 
There is also a PE/Sport uniform for the days when students have sport.  
  
Students may wear a short sleeved garment such as a T-shirt under their school shirt for extra warmth but should not be wearing 
anything that is visibly not school uniform. This includes a hoody or long sleeves of a skivvy if only wearing a shirt. Most Year 12 
students now have their Year 12 jackets and wear these every day. Uniform can be purchased from PSW in South Morang. 
  
If you need support with the purchasing of uniform, please contact the school.   

 
HOMEWORK CLUB AND AFTER SCHOOL TUTORING 
Homework club runs every Thursday afternoon in the Senior Campus Library from 3:05. 
Food is provided and there are many staff that go in to help students at this time. The 
library is also open every Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday until 4:30pm for students to 
do private study. 
 
We now also have tutoring afterschool every Monday in the multi purpose room, next to 
the canteen. This runs from 3:05 until 4:30pm and also has food for those that complete 
an hour of work. Tutors are on hand to support students at this time. Last Monday 26th 
April was the first day of after school tutoring and approximately 25 students attended! 
Great to see so many students taking advantage of this resource. 

 
SPOTLIGHT ON A TEACHER 
Katherine Fraser was a new teacher to Mill Park Secondary College in 2019, entering the teaching profession through a ‘Teach 
For Australia’ (TFA) program. She currently teaches Ancient History, Accounting and Legal 
Studies and is one of the co-ordinators of Year 10. Below is an extract from The Australian, 

Wednesday 28th April, 2021. 

Kath Fraser, a lawyer who worked with consultants EY for eight years, found herself more 
attracted to its charitable activities and mentoring opportunities than corporate work. 
 
“I wanted more human interaction and less computers,” said Ms Fraser, 31. “I kept coming back 
to education as my own pathway to success — coming from a single-parent family in a rural area 
of Scotland. TFA gave me an opportunity to help students in the same situation as I was pre-uni 
— an opportunity to develop faster than the traditional graduate program route through their 
emphasis on leadership and a continued income.” 
 
Her two years were “a constant balancing act between university and school commitments”, but she felt supported by her school 
mentor and fellow TFA associates. 

 
PARENT TOURS SENIOR CAMPUS 
Due to numerous parent requests, we are starting to run campus tours for prospective students for 2022 on a fortnightly basis. If 
you are interested in touring the Senior Campus to see how it operates on a normal day, please make a booking by contacting 
the General Office on 9409 8222 or filling out a School Tour enquiry via our website. You can also send us an email at 
mill.park.sc@education.vic.gov.au 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

 Friday 30 April  SEAL Testing Applications close 

 Tuesday 11 May  NAPLAN Testing 

 Wednesday 12 May  NAPLAN Testing 

 Thursday 13 May  NAPLAN Testing 

 Tuesday 18 May  SEAL Testing (9am-12pm) 

 Tuesday 18 May  Annual General Meeting 

 Tuesday 25 May  Curriculum Day- no classes 

 Monday 7 June  Year 10 Meningococcal immunisations 

 Wednesday 9 June  GAT 

 Friday 11 June  Report Writing Day – no classes  
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College Report 

Mill Park Secondary College presents “Wicked – The Untold Story of the Witches of Oz.” We are delighted to 
present this musical onstage on 21, 22 and 23 July 2021 at the Plenty Ranges Arts & Convention Centre.  

 
This magical tale titled “Wicked’ - The Untold Story of the Witches of Oz, centres around the character Elphaba, the 

misunderstood, smart, fiery girl of emerald-green, who grows up to become the notorious Wicked Witch of the West. Elphaba has 
strong values and is never afraid to stand up for what she believes to be right. Her interaction with Galinda, the beautiful, popular 

girl who grows up to become Glinda the Good Witch of the South and other delightful characters such  as the Wizard, Fiyero, 
Nessarose, Madame Morrible and Boq, reveal how they deal with corruption, propaganda and justice. This entertaining musical 

brings together the wonders of narrative, singing, dancing, acting and stage craft.  
 

We invite you to come along and to be entertained by our talented student performers.   
 

Ticket Pricing: 
 

Adult - $20.00 
Child / Concession - $15.00 

Family (2 adults & 2 children OR 1 adult & 3 children) - $50.00 
 

Tickets will be available for purchase from Monday 10 May through the following link: https://www.trybooking.com/BPEMK 

https://www.trybooking.com/BPEMK
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LIKE US at https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/  
 
This screenshot shows you where to find SEE FIRST 
when you are liking the page. 
 

INSTRUCTIONS 
1. ‘Like’ Mill Park Secondary College. 
 
2.  To the right of the ‘Like’ button you will see 
 ‘Following’ with a drop down arrow. 
 
3.  Please select ‘See First in Newsfeed’ 
 and ‘Notifications On (Events)’. 

 
College Report 

 
The City of Whittlesea advises that the Moorhead Drive and the Redleap Ave school crossing will be 

supervised from: 
3:00pm till 3:45pm daily. 

 

2021 CSEF APPLICATIONS 
 

If you have already made a previous application you do not need to re apply. 
 

If you have not  yet applied for CSEF and hold a current Health Care Card or Pension Concession 
Card, please complete the attached CSEF Form at the back of this newsletter and return it to the 

General Office with a copy of your concession card. The closing date for applications are Friday 25 
June.  

CSEF is an amount of $225 which is given to the school, to use for children of Pension Card or Health 
Care Card holders. CSEF can only be used towards the cost of camps, sports and excursions, without 

exception.  
 

If you have any queries please contact the Middle Years Campus on 9407 9700 or the Senior Campus 
on 9409 8222, or alternatively email us at mill.park.sc@education.vic.gov.au 

 
*Please note to be eligible for CSEF your Health Care Card or Pension Concession Card must be valid  on 

27 January 2021.  
 

https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/













